MDOC Committee Meeting June 10th 2013

Held at Burnage Rugby Club 

Minutes

1.  Present: David McCann (Chair), Margaret Gregory (Secretary), Sue Birkinshaw, John Britton, Steve Dempsey, Stephen Fellbaum, Andrew Gregory, Trevor Hindle, Peter Lomas, Eddie Speak, Kath Speak, Matthew Fellbaum.

2.  Apologies: Frank Rose, Julie Brook, Steve Lang. 

3. Minutes of the last meeting: These had been circulated and agreed, and were signed by the chairman,

4. Matters Arising. None
5. Financial Report. The financial report was circulated by the Treasurer.  In May we had the income from Teggs Nose and the Lyme Park Series.  In addition to paying the BOF and NWOA levy on this income there were printing costs.  Over the month we had a net profit of £482.

We agreed that the costs for engraving the winners’ names on the Night Street league trophies will be met by the club.

6. Events:

Twin Peak 2013.  26th & 27th October.  Macclesfield Forest and Stockport.  Sue Birkinshaw is coordinating this event.  Trevor Roberts has arranged for parking and assembly to be in the field opposite the Leathers Smithy.  Peter Lomas is sorting out the arrangements for Vernon Park Assembly area for the Sunday.

Twin Peak 2014.  June 14th & 15th.  Watergrove and the City of Manchester.  Sue is in discussions with staff at Watergrove to finalise land access and provisions which have to be made for wildlife.  Ian Gilliver and Steve Lang have both offered to be planners for the weekend, and their offer was accepted. They are asked to decide between themselves which event they will each plan.

Twin Peak 2015 (and Lakes 5 2014).  Sue is monitoring progress.

Greater Manchester Schools Score.  Tuesday 2nd July 2013.  3.45 – 5.00pm.  Bramall Park.  There will be nine teams of four pupils each.  MDOC have been asked to provide six marshalls and First Aid cover. Pete is to ask club members to help via Simplelist.

Compass Sport Cup 2014.  Irwell Valley, February 16th.   Sue is now in touch with the Forestry Commission manager.  We should be able to have access to the Forestry Commission land and the Scout camp. The Paintball area is not available, nor are some of the fields.  Paul Jarvis will organize and Kate Bryant is probably available to plan.  The area needs remapping professionally, Sue will approach mappers within the club first.  The event has now been registered.
Lyme Park Charity event levy. T he treasurer has proposed to BOF that each club should be able to put on one charity event a year, on which the levy will not be charged.  We believe this will be considered at the BOF June Board meeting. 

Lyme Park Charity Event 2014: This has been booked for January 4th 
Footpath relay: Report: Steve Lang set some interesting and challenging courses which were much enjoyed by members of all the clubs taking part.  MDOC team A were second, team B was not last.
Lyme Park evening event: Well done to the juniors who planned the four events. 

At the last event there were issues about wall crossings as some were difficult to see on the map and the walls were marked as ‘high’ rather than ‘uncrossable’.  Eddie Speak is to produce a map with the walls outlined and crossing points marked for the next committee meeting.  We did not manage to advertise the event to the general public as effectively as we would have liked.  Some novice orienteers may start on the orange or light green course and will find the pictorial control descriptions difficult. We agree to use written control descriptions for White, Yellow and Orange courses. We recognize that people new to the sport may have difficulties with the pictorial descriptions.  (since the committee meeting the BOF regulations have been checked and we find that we are not required to have pictorial control descriptions for Light Green courses.)

7. Community orienteering:  Club night is being held at Burnage today, but attendance has been better in the Bramall Hazel Grove area.  Trevor Hindle hopes to attend the leaders course, and there may be others.
8. National Trust Volunteering: We have received some information asking for volunteers to lead running/orienteering activities in Lyme Park.  We are unsure what is involved and ask the secretary to find out more.

9. Run Challenge and Xplorer:  An Event was held at Chinley which was attended by 4 people, two of whom are members of MDOC.  The activities were similar to the Countryside Score event.  Those attending had concerns about some aspects of safety planning.  We understand there are to be events in the Bollington and Macclesfield areas but have not been involved in the plans as the events are not intended for experienced orienteers.

10. Fallibroome success:  We ask the Chairman to write to Fallibroome School congratulating them on their successes in the Cheshire and Merseyside Schools League, where they took three of the top four school team places.

11. Publicity: We should make more use of our website to advertise the areas with interesting P.O.C.s and other facilities. (Sue Birkinshaw)

12. Website Revision: This is still in hand (Trevor Roberts and Julie assisted by other members of the committee).  It is important that the site is not too easy to hack.  The present site meets the needs of members but may not be as accessible to non-orienteers.

13. Updating maps: The maps of Brereton, Teggs Nose and the area of Macclesfield Forest which includes the POC are currently being updated.  We agree to continue the long established practice that mapping costs for POC areas, which are also used for club events, should be shared equally between MDOC and GMOA.

This gave rise to a discussion about payments for mapping and revision of maps for other areas, in particular the enormous amount of work that has been required to produce the maps for the Night Street events.  This will be considered further at the next meeting.  (Dave McCann, Sue Birkinshaw and Steve Fellbaum to circulate proposals).
14. Stores: Jim Nightingale is still working on our behalf, visiting POCs by public transport and keeping stores in very good order.  We are most grateful to him for this.

15. August Playday at Offerton:  The park will be very crowded and have many stalls out so it would be difficult to plan any orienteering activities.

16. Annual General Meeting 2013: This has been booked at the Ladybrook Hotel, Bramhall for October 10th.

17. Electronic Membership Directory: A request has been made for the membership directory to be circulated electronically. In agreeing to their names being included on the list members were only asked to agree to inclusion in the printed list, therefore the committee cannot agree to the circulation of an electronic list.

Next Meeting:  Monday 8th July at 7:30 in the Ladybrook Hotel, Bramhall
